

Dear Friends and Family in Christ,

September 4, 2025

We serve a Wonderful God! In the month of August, we were blessed to see many more souls saved and baptized in the church! We have around 7 teens who go out with us every week on door to door evangelism. Most of them are able to share the gospel on their own now, and the others are learning. Also, all the schools were on holiday for 2 weeks in August, so we took that as an opportunity to have 4 days of VBS. People of all ages were invited to come, and we had a great time seeing God work!

Since the middle of June, Luke has been going most every morning to driving school, to obtain a Mozambican heavy license. (A heavy license is needed here even for driving a 15 passenger van!) Afterwards, about 2 more months of classes follows to receive permission to carry passengers. It has been a LOT of work and many hours, but we know that the result will be SO worth it! Lord willing, he will have everything with the driving school solved by the end of the year, so we can start a bus route.

work it!

!! He stole outdoor lights, electric

As many of you know, the thief broke in 3-4 times last month! He stole outdoor lights, electric cable, cameras, etc. Please continue to pray for wisdom on our part, and for protection of the church property. Praise the Lord that someone from the church is sleeping overnights in the auditorium to guard the property! Thank you for the vital part you are playing in worldwide missions! Let us not be weary in well doing! God Bless!





Photos: (1) Claudio's baptism, (2) Nursury, (3) Carolina got saved! (4) Children's church (5) Kiddos

